
I-068-001

Quieter concrete pavement is included as a design feature for Option A,

Option K, and the Preferred Alternative, and WSDOT will continue to

monitor innovations in pavement materials that are designed to dampen

road noise.

 

I-068-002

Since publication of the SDEIS, WSDOT has developed a Preferred

Alternative, which is similar to Option A but with a number of design

refinements that would improve mobility and safety while reducing

negative effects.  Chapter 2 of the Final EIS describes the Preferred

Alternative.

The Preferred Alternative would improve traffic operations in the SR 520

corridor as a result of improved shoulders, lane configurations, and ramp

designs. This improvement would benefit traffic operations on Montlake

Boulevard by reducing the level of congestion from SR 520 that affects

Montlake Boulevard traffic flow. The Preferred Alternative would also

improve access to SR 520 from Montlake Boulevard and from SR 520 to

the north via the new bascule bridge, enhancing traffic circulation and

alleviating some congestion in the Shelby/Hamlin area. In addition, the

Hamlin Street U-turn would be removed and replaced with better access

for northbound traffic. Section 5.1 of the Final EIS and Chapters 5 and 6

of the Final Transportation Discipline Report (Attachment 7 to the

Final EIS) describe improvements that are part of the Preferred

Alternative in the Montlake area and their effects on traffic operations.

 

I-068-003

Your comment about extending tolling on the SR 520 bridge forever is

noted. The legislation authorizing tolling on the SR 520 bridge does not

specify an end date. It is expected that tolls will continue on the bridge at

least until the 30 year bonds are paid off. Revenue from tolling the bridge

will only be used as authorized by the Legislature for bond payments,

operations and maintenance within the SR 520 corridor.
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